City of Cambridge

Regular Meeting

August 11, 2008

7:00 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on August 11, 2008 immediately following a public hearing on the proposed budget which closed at 7:03 p.m. Mayor Mike Campbell called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  Present were Mayor Mike Campbell, Council President Nan Rhodes, Councilmen Carson Kindall, Rob Vowell, and Cy Wert.  Also present were Clerk Raedell Wagner, Deputy City Clerk Sandra McKee, Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Andy Gehrke, Jody Fosberg, Chuck Strickland, Rick Fitz, Julie Strange, Mike Strange, Don Hauxwell, Mrs. Don Hauxwell, Phillip Kindall, Ron Jaeger, Jerry Jaeger, and Nina Hawkins.

Welcome & Flag Salute – Mayor Campbell welcomed patrons to the meeting and Rob Vowell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Current Agenda & Additions to the Agenda  -  A motion was made by Nan Rhodes to approve the current agenda with the addition of under Old Business  - No. 5 Setback Encroachments, No. 6 Withholding Permits Because of Non Payment of Charges, and No. 7 Water Bond Charges.  The motion was seconded by Rob Vowell and the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Minutes –A motion was made by Nan Rhodes to approve the minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting held July 14, 2008.  Cy Wert seconded the motion and the motion was voted on and carried unanimously.

Payment of Bills – Rob Vowell made a motion to pay the monthly bills.  Cy Wert seconded the motion and the motion was voted on and carried unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Holladay Engineering – Transportation, Streets, and Roads

Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering reported on the Superior Street/Mill Road Project STP-3888 (103), Key #9031.  He stated that ROW negotiations have been completed and the City sent the final acceptance form for ROW to LHTAC.  The final plans, specifications, and estimates have been approved by LHTAC and sent to ITD Headquarters for approval.  Minor changes were made per the negotiations of the ROW.  ITD will now put together the Bidding and Letting packet, advertise and proceed with the project.

Holladay Engineering – Water System – Andy Gehrke had no new information on the water system at this time.

Holladay Engineering – Wastewater System – Mr. Gehrke reported on the wastewater treatment facility chlorine residual and pH violations.  He stated that plans and specifications were submitted to DEQ on June 9, 2008.  DEQ issued a review letter on July 1, 2008.  The DEQ letter requires the design to address secondary containment for the dechlorination solution.  The plans were revised to add this.  The plans were approved by DEQ on July 25, 2008.  Also the possibility of wastewater testing in Council, Idaho was discussed.

Ordinance No. 7-2008 Repealing P&Z Commission – Nan Rhodes made a motion seconded by Carson Kindall to set a public hearing date of September 8, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. to hear testimony on a proposal to repeal the City of Cambridge Planning and Zoning Commission with the regular meeting to follow.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Setback Encroachments - Setback encroachments were discussed.  Nan Rhodes will find out the next step from City Attorney Bert Osborn regarding the property owner in violation.

Withholding Permits Because of Non Payment of Charges  - Nan Rhodes reported that the city can’t deny building permits because of non-payment of charges.  However she did discover that water could be turned off at all properties of a property owner even if charges are past due on just one of the properties.

Water Bond Charges – Discussion was held concerning water bond charges and the entities that were now not being charged.  It was discovered that the City couldn’t furnish water services to any customer free of charge unless done by Resolution where the free water services are applied evenly to a category of customers.  The council will give some thought to this issue.

NEW BUSINESS

Phil Kindall – Mike Strange Impact Area Rezone – Discussion was held on the proposed rezone.  A motion was made by Rob Vowell and seconded by Nan Rhodes to recommend to the County to pass the zone change from A1 to Commercial.  It is to be noted that a public hearing had not been held.  The motion was voted on and passed with Nan Rhodes aye, Rob Vowell aye, Cy Wert aye, and Carson Kindall abstaining because of conflict of interest in being related to the parties.

Public Hearing 2009 Budget Ordinance No. 1-2009 Annual Appropriations Bill – A motion to introduce and read Ordinance #1-2009 by title only under suspension of rules and regulations was made by Nan Rhodes and seconded by Rob Vowell.  A roll call vote was taken with Carson Kindall aye, Nan Rhodes aye, Rob Vowell aye, and Cy Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Nan Rhodes read Ordinance #1-2009 into the record.  A motion to suspend the rules and regulations and waive the 2nd and 3rd readings, and vote on Ordinance #1-2009 was made by Nan Rhodes with Cy Wert seconding the motion.  A roll call vote was taken with Cy Wert aye, Rob Vowell aye, Nan Rhodes aye, and Carson Kindall aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  A motion was made by Nan Rhodes to pass Ordinance #1-2009 under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion.  A roll call vote was taken with Nan Rhodes aye, Rob Vowell aye, Carson Kindall aye, and Cy Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.

Cambridge Bible Church Utility Billing – Jerry Jaeger representing the Cambridge Bible Church discussed with the Council the concern that they were being overcharged for the past three years on their utility billing because they only had a ¾” line installed and were being charged for a 1” line.  Ernie Houghton stated the City position on the issue – see Ernie’s letter to the Council.  Rob Vowell stated that he attends the Cambridge Bible Church but is not a member and wanted the Council and public to be aware of that fact in case they felt there was any conflict.  No one stated any conflict.  After much discussion Nan Rhodes made a motion to split the difference with the Cambridge Bible Church and give them a credit in the amount of $309.92 on their account.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and the motion passes unanimously.  The Mayor also requested a letter from the Bible Church stating that they wanted the water line downsized from 1” to ¾”.

Executive Session--Nan Rhodes made a motion at 8:06 pm to adjourn into executive session according to Idaho Code 67-2345 sub section a and b.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and the following roll call vote was recorded;   Nan Rhodes aye, Rob Vowell   aye, Cy Wert aye, Carson Kindall aye.  The motion carried unanimously. The Council entered executive session.  Raedell, Ernie, and Sandra exited.  Ernie entered and exited executive session, Raedell entered and exited executive session, and Sandra entered and exited executive session.   Nan Rhodes made the motion to adjourn from executive session. The motion was seconded by Carson Kindall.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
ADJOURN
A motion was made by Rob Vowell to adjourn the meeting.  Nan Rhodes seconded the motion and the motion was voted on and carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 9:07 p.m.

____________________________________

Sandra McKee, Deputy City Clerk

____________________________________

Mike Campbell, Mayor

